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Chlorine flush

The water system will undergo a chlorine flushing commencing March 20, 2021 with completion no later than March 26, 2021. Chlorine flushing is done in the Spring and Fall of every year as a requirement of Interior Health Authority, and plays an important role in keeping Ootischenia water free from continuous chlorine treatment.
Taxes and Tolls

Tax and tolls invoices have been sent out. In order to receive the discounted rate shown on your invoice, payment must be received no later than April 30, 2021. After April 30, 2021 the discounts shown on the invoice no longer apply, with no exceptions.  Please review your invoice and make note of the various methods of payment. 
COVID-19

· Health Canada has determined that COVID-19 cannot infect drinking water.

· Due to the ongoing pandemic, it is not known if we can hold an Annual General Meeting. There is one Trustee position up for election. Nomination forms can be found on the OID website. Residents will be informed of a meeting date and format as soon as possible.

· Regular monthly Board of Trustee meetings are continuing. However, due to the space limitations of our building, we cannot safely accommodate public attendance at this time. Please send any questions or concerns you have to the OID office by e-mail, phone, or by Canada Post. All concerns will be addressed in a timely manner.

Water Distribution System news

The OID has reached the maximum number of connections (600) the distribution system can accommodate. No applications for water will be accepted until further notice. The OID is continuously looking for ways to maximize the efficiency of our distribution system and water main upgrades that had been planned for Fall of 2020 will now be done this Spring. As the start date is dependent on a number of factors, including weather, dates have not yet been confirmed.
General Information

From January 1, 2020 to December 31, 2020 the OID pumped and delivered a total of 129,735,550 US gallons of water. That is an average of 296,875 gallons for the year to each of our active connections.

OID By-laws state that the property owner is responsible for keeping the isolation valve to their property free of debris and cover. This is very important. If we cannot find your valve in an emergency, severe damage could occur to your home. If you do not know where your isolation valve is, contact the OID and we may be able to help you locate it.   
**NEW** - Sprinkling Regulations
Water usage in the OID service area continues to increase as a result of a growing community and a high level of individual consumption – particularly during the late Spring to early Fall season.  Water conservation and the ongoing need to ensure a safe, adequate, and affordable water supply is a priority of the OID.  In an effort to balance these critical objectives, new sprinkling regulations will be in effect for 2021 (printed on the back of this newsletter). Following public consultation, there will be further adjustments to the regulations in the near future. Residents will be informed of consultation dates once we are permitted to have gatherings. 
SCHEDULE A

NOTICE OF SPRINKLING REGULATIONS

Odd house numbers (fire numbers) are permitted to sprinkle on odd numbered calendar days from 12:00 am to 9:00 am as well as from 7:00pm to 12:00am. 14 Hours maximum.  The 31st day of the month will be an off day for everyone and no watering will be permitted. 
Even house numbers (fire numbers) are permitted to sprinkle on even numbered calendar days from 12:00 am to 9:00 am as well as from 7:00pm to 12:00am. 14 Hours maximum.
All outside usage is restricted to 4 gallons per minute.  Dole valves are a mandatory requirement on all outside water connections and are available for sale at the OID office.  A 4 gallon per minute dole valve is required for underground systems.

No open hoses at any time.  All hoses in use must have a nozzle or sprinkler attached to the outlet end. 

Washing of personal vehicles may be done at any time.

Washing of commercial vehicles must be done during permitted sprinkling hours and must be done IN PLACE of sprinkling not at the same time as sprinkling.

Hand watering with a watering can is permitted at any time.

Micro-jet, Drip and soaker hose irrigation for gardens ONLY may be used at any time.

Automatic Underground Sprinkling Systems:  must have a rain sensor and a back flow preventer that is accessible and serviceable.  Maintenance is the responsibility of the homeowner. 

For Newly seeded lawn or new turf installation, a 30-day period of extra sprinkling may be applied for in writing to the OID office. No extra sprinkling is permitted without a permit. No extra sprinkling can be applied for in July/August.
Persons in non-compliance with these sprinkling regulations will be at risk of having their water turned off.

First offence – one written warning

Second offence – water shut off (disconnection)

DISCONNECTION FEE OF $55.00 AND RECONNECTION FEE OF $55.00.

YOUR CO-OPERATION IS GREATLY APPRECIATED.  If you have any questions or concerns, please contact the Ootischenia Improvement District at your convenience.

*These Sprinkling regulations APPLY YEAR- ROUND 
THANK YOU 
THE TRUSTEES OF THE OOTISCHENIA IMPROVEMENT DISTRICT
